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Minutes for the FUBs Meeting Held on 

Tuesday 17th January 2017
at The Rising Sun, Upper Beeding @ 7:30pm

PRESENT
Charity Trustees
Mrs Katie Watts (Chair), Mrs Helen Appleyard (Vice Chair), Mrs Christina Szwarc (Secretary), Mrs Kathryn Waterman, Mrs Sarah Larkham, and Mr Rob Edgley. 

Committee Members (2)
Mr Dave Beane and Mrs Cecile Boisson 

Associate Committee Members

Mr Phil Appleyard and Mrs Nicki Doo

	1. Apologies for Absence

Mrs Becky Linford, Mrs Jane Redman, Mrs Joss Cowan, Mrs Liz Grinham, Mrs Sue Quigley and Mrs Chloe Boxall
	

	2. Minutes 

The minutes from the AGM and previous meeting (8th November 2016) were agreed and signed off
	

	3. PTA Membership and Insurance Update

Katie Watts has been on the PTA membership website. We have a copy of the current insurance document and have a range of insurance provided by PTA UK membership including £10 million public liability cover. Going forward FUBS need to carry out a risk assessment for each of our fundraising events.
· Mrs Linford has a risk assessment template which she is willing to give FUBS access to. Geraldine Fewster will also source a template 

· Geraldine Fewster has experience of carrying out risk assessments and will help to complete these for upcoming FUBS events.

· FUBS need to ask any External stall holder/provider for a copy of their completed risk assessments. If the external provider doesn’t have one then FUBS will make their template available.
	Geraldine Fewster (GF)
GF

General 

	4. Treasurers Report

· Bags 2 School

£252

· Christmas Cards 
£775

· Christmas Gift Sale 
£700

· Christmas Raffle 
£1011

· Christmas Fair 

£1901
	

	5. Christmas Fair Overview and Post-It Feedback

Proposed date for the Christmas Fair is 15th December 2017

· Katie Watts will ask Mrs Lindford if this date is suitable.

Helen Appleyard pointed out that FUBS are inconsistent in their description of the Summer and Christmas events, using the term Fair, Fete and Fayre to describe the event. It was decided by members present that from now on the terminology will be:

· Christmas Fair

· Summer Fete

Feedback on 2016 Christmas Fair was taken by Helen Appleyard. She will collate this information and circulate it. 

Katie Watts and Helen Appleyard discussed the use of non-biodegradable cups for the Christmas Fair. It was suggested that FUBS either

· Sourced and sold FUBS branded mugs which people could buy and reuse time and again. Those with a reusable mug will get their hot drinks are a reduced cost. 

· Start using biodegradable disposable cups and factor this cost into the cost of a hot drink. It was agreed at the meeting to increase the price of tea and coffee from 50p to £1 to cover the cost of biodegradable cups (estimated at 47pence last year)

Rob Edgely confirmed that FUBS have ceased recycling as they were charged approximately £300 for recycling after a summer Fete – in collaboration with the schools eco friendly ethos 

· Rob Edgley and Geraldine Fewster to investigate reinstating this service for the Summer Fete ensuring it is cost neutral for FUBS
	Katie Watts (KtW)

Helen Appleyard (HA)
GF & Rob Edgely (RE)


	6. Mother’s Day Gift Sale

· The proposed dates are Wednesday 22nd or Thursday 23rd March. Kerry Brown-Standing and Julie Edgely to confirm suitable date.
· Nicki Doo and Cecile Boisson to take a more active role in the shopping and organising of the gift sale events and eventually take over from Kerry Brown-Standing and Julie Edgley when they are ready to hand over.
· The siblings ‘same gift’ issue was discussed at meeting. It is becoming a concern that trying to ensure that siblings do not get the same gift at a sale is detracting from some of the fun for the children and taking excessive time on the sale day. Some members have advised that they don’t mind if their children buy the same gifts and it was noted at the Christmas gift sale that some parents had written on the form that they did not mind if their children bought the same items. It has been suggested that the gift sale form be adjusted to include a box for parents to tick if they do want the FUBS team to try to prevent their children from picking the same items. 
	Kerry Brownstanding (KBS), Julie Edgley (JE) Nicki Doo (ND) and Cecile Boisson (CB), 

	7. Bags 2 School

A rota was passed around for people to sign up to move the donated bags with the week running up to the collection date. Katie Watts to type up and email to Christina Szwarc – so it can be emailed out to the FUBS members for any unfilled slots.
	KtW & Christina Szwarc (CS)

	8. Christmas Cards

· Katie Watts will take this on again this year

· This process will start in September 2017 – which will give nearly a whole term. Katie Watts will speak to the teaching team about allowing the children more independence / individuality when producing their templates.

Other Christmas fundraising ideas discussed included:

· Material / reusable bags. These might now make some more money as people use them more these days. Katie Watts will investigate whether we would need to pay for a set amount in advance if we were to try to sell them

· Nicki Doo suggested a school calendar. There is a concern that these would not sell as people only want a picture of their child and are disinterested in most of the calendar.
· Kathryn Waterman suggested the children dress up and have pictures taken which would then be transferred to mugs etc. Kathryn is happy to come in and take the pictures. Katie Watts is slightly concerned about safeguarding issues as some children cannot be photographed if those images are leaving the premises. Any photos would need to be printed and proofs sent to parents so that they can order products if they want them. This would need to be done by a company who can print and collate these samples as it would be very time consuming to for the FUBS volunteers. 

· Katie Watts to check if this is something Mrs Linford would be willing to consider

· Katie Watts will see if the current Christmas Card Company would be able to provide this service.
· Kathryn Waterman to investigate using Photo Box or a similar company directly. These would only be suitable if there are no safeguarding issues
	KtW and Kathryn Waterman (KW)
KtW
KtW

KtW

KW

	9. Uniform Sale

· The organisation in the uniform cupboard is fantastic. Thank you Kathryn Waterman for all of your hard work.
· The racks discussed at the last meeting are still being purchased. Phil Appleyard will organise this.
· Request for Cardigans and trouser (clipper) hangers – Mrs Christina Szwarc to email FUBs members with the request

· Kathryn Waterman to speak to Pre-Schools about going into them

· Future dates to be placed on the FUBs board, on the reception door (?) and in the newsletter

· Scrunchies can be made from the donated dresses which can not be used in the uniform sale

· Katie Watts to investigate the cost of elastic

· Proposed selling price of the scrunchies is 1 for 50p, 3 for a £1

· Sarah Larkham and Sarah Bean to assist with the sewing and Katie Watts will see if she can find other mum/dads who would be willing to help
	Phil Appleyard (PA) 
CS

KW

KtW

Sarah Larkham (SL), Sarah Bean (SB) &KtW


	10. Petty Cash

It was agreed to keep a sum of £50 petty cash in the safe at the school (Katie Watts to get from the bank and Liz Grinham will have access to this and account for it) for small transactions and floats
	KtW & Liz Grinham (LG)

	11. School ‘Wish List’

The school are still compiling the wish list but informally Mrs Lindford has expressed a wish to look at the trail as it is rotting in parts and is being repaired in small sections. She would like the children to get the opportunity to design a new one and she would also like to look at the surface as it is currently grass and an all weather surface would be preferable. It is possible that the school will be able to apply for government funding for a % of this.
· As this is likely to be an expensive item it was suggested that FUBS run a separate fundraiser for this with a ‘church roof’ style fundraiser measure. 
	

	12. First Aid Training

As part of the Risk Assessments we will need to have designated 1st Aiders at events

· Christina Szwarc to email asking if there are any members who are already first aid trained and to what level. Following this whether any FUBS members who are not First Aid trained but would First Aid course and be designated first aider at FUBS events.
· Helen Appleyard and Katie Watts to look into a course / course costs
· We may be able to go on a school First Aid training day (at a cost) Mrs Katie Watts to discuss with Mrs Linford
	CS
HA & KtW

KtW

	13. Summer Fete Update

· Katie Watts is not doing the Summer Fete raffle –Sarah Larkham will own for this year only –Katie Watts to email points and support
· Jane Redman to lead –Helen Appleyard, Phil Appleyard and Rob Edgley to Help

· Geraldine Fewster to undertake necessary the risk assessments
· Individual meetings to take place –Helen Appleyard to compile a list of jobs, email to Christina Szwarc to be sent out to the FUBS members asking for a rota of help

After last year access to the school field via the recreation ground may not be permitted and if it is it may only be permitted if the weather is good. The Parish Council will make this decision. It was agreed that this is unacceptable as rain would mean that organised / booked stalls and rides may not be able to get onto the school field at the last minute. To get vehicular access via the front of the school we would need to change the gates by year 1/2 classrooms to double gates. The cost for this is approximately £2,500. 

FUBS members present agreed to look at funding this. 
· Katie Watts and Helen Appleyard will discuss this with Mrs Lindford and ask her to provide some quotes from approved providers.

· Rob Edgely pointed out that we only need to buy one more gate as we already have one in situ.

· The council may assist with this cost if we write to them as a charity 

· There is a Parish Council meeting in March – Katie Watts, Helen Appleyard and Rob Edgley have confirmed that they are happy to attend.
In addition to the gates there will need to be other access barriers resolved. There are 3 cables which are low and hang across the access path. One was damaged by contractors when they put in the new building. The school is in discussion with the contractors to raise this which may allow some vehicles underneath but there are 2 other cables which would also need to be raised. Phil Appleyard and Rob Edgely suggested that a better long term solution would be to tunnel them. 

Mr Meacher has expressed concern that there is no drop kerb to allow vehicles up onto the school premises. Katie Watts has approached Jenny Bird regarding this and will discuss this further with Neil Bird (Southern Transit)
	KtW, 
Jane Redman (JR) HA, PA & RE
 GF
HA & CS
KtW & HA

RE

KtW, HA, RE

KtW

	14. Film Shows Update

· Dave Bennett and Phil Appleyard to look into the cost of a new projector or hiring one

· Could we use the projector at The Hub – how would we get the children there?

· What is the cost of using a company like Film Bank? Would we make any money with the cost of using the company and then their cut of the ‘profits’?

· Would we make money if we only charged for the Tuck Shop?
	Dave Bennet (DB) & PA


	15. New Events Ideas

· Fun Run –Geraldine Fewster to outline how this might work.
· Cheese and wine night. There was little support for this and no one wanted to own it.
· Karaoke. 
· Kathryn Waterman suggested a car boot sale. This was a popular idea and will be investigated in more detail if the front access is resolved with double gates.
· A Quiz Night was well received. Helen Appleyard to own this. The following aspects were discussed
i. When to hold this event. April, before the Easter holidays was thought to be best.
ii. It was discussed whether it should be a adults only event or a family night and it was decided that a family night would be best.
iii. Suggested costs £20 per table – 8 adults to a table children free. 

iv. Food – should we provide/ sell it or not?
	GF, 
KW

HA

	16. New Members

We discussed how to recruit new members. Katie Watts suggested joining parents as their children start at the school. Rob Edgely pointed out that Steyning Primary do this but have fewer active members than we do but we might try it anyway if only to get contact details so that they can be kept up to speed with events and can volunteer if they would like to. Other options which FUBS will try include
· The 6 week in meeting for new parents, which went well last year. Parents who have not joined up already can give their details then, if they wish to.

· Time pledge idea. Mrs Lindford’s children’s school have a time pledge system where parents can pledge a couple of hours of their time a year. Katie Watts will look at this scheme with a view to rolling it out at UBPS.
· Class reps. FUBS have agreed to start rolling out a class rep system to see if we can get better communication between the PTA and parents.
	KtW

	17. Any Other Business

It is felt that FUBS needs to raise its profile and become more visible. To try to effect this:
· Katie Watts to discuss with Mrs Linford there being a FUBS lanyard in the office

· Members would like FUBS t-shirts so more of the parents know they are able to talk to us as a member of the FUBS team – Mr Rob Edgley to arrange and distribute. Kathryn Waterman requested hoodies also. Rob will look into this, it was agreed that members who want these items will need to pay for them.
· Suggestions Box in the office area – Mrs Katie Watts to discuss with Mrs Linford

· Alternative meeting times – in the hope to gather more members –Katie Watts, Helen Appleyard and Christina Szwarc to attend morning meetings. They will try to arrange these in the same week as the evening meetings with the same agenda so that more people can get involved.
· Combination lock for the FUBs cupboard to be a maximum £50 –Phil Appleyard to fix

· The next FUBs meeting will be at The Rising Sun Tuesday 28th February 2017 at 7:45pm
	KtW, 
RE, 
KtW

KtW, HA & CS

PA





